Planning and Development Board
7th November 2016

ADDENDUM for PAP/2016/0399

Former B Station Site, Faraday Avenue, Hams Hall

Introduction

Following publication of the report for the 7th November Board meeting, officers would take this opportunity to clarify a couple of matters in respect of the application affecting the Former Hams Hall B Power Station.  This does not affect the substance of the report or the recommendation.

Clarification

The first point is to place the consideration of the heritage impact within the context of the National Planning Policy Framework (the NPPF). Members are aware that the NPPF sets out that great weight should be given to the conservation of heritage assets. In this case the report concludes that the level of harm to these assets is found to be limited.  In the terms of the NPPF this is “less than substantial harm”. If the Board agrees with this assessment, then this harm should be weighed against the “public benefits of the proposal”. That consideration is undertaken as part of the discussion on the wider final planning balance, as set out in the final paragraphs of the report.
The second point is in respect of the draft Section 106 Agreement. The initial reference in the report to this is on page 4/139.  This is then expanded on page 4/149. In order to make matters clear, the off-site highways works will not be included in any final Agreement as these would be funded directly by the applicant under a separate Agreement under the Highways Act 1980.  The Borough Council as Local Planning Authority will retain control on their implementation through condition 7 as drafted (page 4/152).  Secondly, the form of the land transfer referred to will be dealt with by way of an annex in the Agreement and so that matters are clear, the “dowry” of £40k is divided up as £30k for mitigation works and £10k for general maintenance. 
